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Burnaby Tennis Club

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

Wednesday April 12, 2017

Present      

David Pel – Treasurer   

George McLachrie – President

Graham Youde – Operations Director

Anothy Mazzucco -- Tournament Director

Glenn Richards – Head Pro

Caroline Tuhten—Junior Development Director

Val Cuthbert – Secretary 

Peter Upper—Men’s League Director
Mary Flynn – Women’s League Director
Mike Hopkins – Membership Director
Lawrence Kumar, Vice President 
Absent

Bev Olson -- Social Director

Kenny Wong – Director at Large

Approval of draft agenda
· The Agenda was approved.   

Adoption of the Minutes from March 8, 2017
· The minutes were adopted.     

New Business 
Complementary membership for member of open team

· This was not approved.  

Finalization of AGM Minutes
· Graham and David to finalize the last AGM minutes.
Finances and Club Manager
· Insurance claim settled and cheque received.  The club was reimbursed for all but 5,000.00.  Half of this is the deductible and the Farley Group owes the club the balance.
· The club must also insure the grade beam.  This will increase the Insurance for the club. 
· A couple of term deposits matured in March.  This was rolled over into term deposits.
· The Coquitlam Tennis Centre is reopening.  They have an open house tonight at 8 p.m.
· Funds will need to be put aside for repairs; maintenance of clubhouse and an office renovation is required.  
Club Manager Position 

· A motion was put forward to approve the office manager position as per the job description.  Motion approved.
· Lawrence, Graham, Val and Glen will complete the interviews. A probation period for the position still needs to be decided on.  
· Lawrence has posted the position in a number of locations.  The deadline for applications is the end of April.
Office Renovation Committee 

· Graham, Tony and Kenny are on this committee.  Graham will get a list of equipment that will be needed for the office.  An e mail will need to be sent to members looking for someone with the interior space design skills to help.   
Tennis Canada/BTC Facility 
· There is no additional information at this time.  Tennis Canada and Tennis B.C. want to talk to the Burnaby Tennis Club.  Action Item:  David and Peter will contact them the beginning of May to set up a meeting. 
50th Tennis Club Anniversary      

· Options 1 and 2 for the anniversary were included in the Social Director’s April report.
· Board members felt that a smaller event would be the way to go.  They did not think we would be able to get 200 people to attend.
One suggestion put forward to have an active tennis activity such as a wooden racket tournament. 

Club Member Injuries in the Bubble 

· The club needs to put protocols in place in case of an accident in the bubble.  
President’s Report - Full report attached at the end of the minutes 
· Assembled BTC Tax Exemption Application which is due on Wednesday.  This report must go to the City of Burnaby on a yearly basis
· Please remember to provide Board members with your report of what has happened in your areas in the past month.  We need these in order to have more efficient meetings; Kenny can use some of the information for his newsletter and to report out on your monthly activities. 
Vice President’s Report 

· Report attached at the end of the minutes 
Social Director’s Report

· Spring social held on March 24th with 18 members in attendance. The members enjoyed a fun night of playing tennis and enjoying an Italian themed meal. 
· Burnaby Tennis Club 50th Birthday.  Nathan is preparing posters to be placed around the clubhouse.  Tony will be ordering the 50th Anniversary banner.  Wooden racket social scheduled for May 19t5h.  White attire birthday bash May 27, 2017.
· Options for the event.  #1.  Nearly Neil is available to perform on May 27th at a cost of $1800 (tax included).  He will do two 45 minute sets and he brings everything required.  The budget for this evening including dinner, tables and decorations, 200 people at $25.00 each. ($5,000.00 required to cover budget.  #2.  Have a potluck dinner with members.
· Burnaby Tennis Open 2017.  Message included in the Burnaby Newsletter for donations and volunteers.  Start soliciting donations for silent auction & food for volunteers, revise President’s letter to distribute. 
Head Pro Report 

· Full report attached at the end of the minutes.
· There will be a slight increase in entry fees for the event.  Participants will receive a shirt when they sign up.
· The annual club tournament is April 21 – 30th.  A large turnout of new members is expected.  Signup closes on April 17th.
Membership Director Report 

· Attached at the end of the minutes
Office Manager Report 

· Attached at the end of the minutes
Men’s League Director Report 
· A1 Team – Glenn Richards captain.  5.0 level, result after 2 weeks:  4W-4L; total team members 15, home court: alternating Saturday 11 a.m. – 1 p.m.
· B2 team – Jack Xiao, Captain. 4.0 levels.  Results after 2 weeks – 8 W – 0L, total team members 15, Home court:  alternating Sunday 10a.m. – noon.
· C1 Team – Peter Upper captain, 3.5 level, results after 2 weeks, 2W-5L, total team members 17, home court:  alternating Sunday noon – 2 p.m.

· Total Burnaby members participating in Men’s League (on rosters) is 47.

Next Meeting – May 10, 2017
